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TO:    Colorado Water Conservation Board Members  
 

FROM:   Stephanie DiBetitto, Community Assistance Program Coordinator 
Watershed and Flood Protection Section 

 

DATE:    September 19, 2018  
 
AGENDA ITEM #6:  Update on Community Compliance with Colorado Floodplain Rules and 

Regulations  
 
 

Background:  
The State of Colorado, through CWCB action in November 2010, adopted increased standards for 
floodplain management, which are contained in the Rules and Regulations for Regulatory Floodplains 
in Colorado (Rules), effective January 14, 2011. Communities were provided with a three-year 
transition period to adopt local regulations consistent with the Rules. Through sound floodplain 
management practices, these standards support enhanced public health, safety and welfare and will 
help communities reduce future flood risk to people and property. Staff has been working very 
collaboratively with communities participating in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) to 
assist them with technical questions, model ordinance templates, and transition support. CWCB staff 
has contacted each community that has not yet provided documentation of adoption of the Rules via 
phone or email to offer assistance. Staff has also met with several communities to answer questions 
and review the process for updating floodplain regulations. Most communities have made adopting 
the Rules into local floodplain regulations a priority. However, there are still communities have not 
completed the adoption or provided documentation to CWCB. There are 3 out of 252 total 
communities that participate in the NFIP that have not yet provided documentation to demonstrate 
they have adopted the Rules. These communities include the City of Holyoke, City of Wray, and 
Town of Dove Creek. In accordance with the procedure outlined in Rule 16, staff is continuing to 
provide outreach and technical assistance to these communities.  
 

Staff recommendation: 
This is an informational item and no board action is requested. 
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